 Forest and Watershed Health Coordinating Group 
July 9, 2008 
Meeting Notes
In attendance:  Joe Alderete (Reclamation), Terrell “Red” Baker (NMSU), Butch Blazer (NMSF), Naomi Engelman (NMFIA), Tamara Gadzia (Quivira Coalition), Faye Krueger (USFS), Jeremy Kruger (NMSF - recording), J.B. Martin (NRCS), Mark Meyers (SLO), Les Owen (NMSU), Mike Neubeiser (NRCS) Susan Rich (FWHO), Luke Shelby (NMDGF), Ed Singleton (BLM), Ken Smith (FWRI), Jim Wanstall (NMDA).
Unfinished Business and Updates:

Watershed Forum:  The Watershed Forum dates have been set for September 30-October 2, 2008 at the Marriott Uptown in Albuquerque. More information and online registration are available at www.watershedforum.org.  The agenda is just about finalized and River Source is coordinating with speakers, sponsors. Space available for exhibitors and poster session. Susan asked CG members to assist with advertising through their email distribution lists. 
Follow-up on capacity-building discussion: Guest speaker Naomi Engelman, New Mexico Forest Industry Association (NMFIA). Butch reiterated the importance of building capacity within tribes and pueblos to conduct forest and watershed restoration. He said capacity building is difficult for tribes but less involvement should not be taken as a sign of less interest. Butch told of how he helped start a Tribal Committee through the Association of State Foresters. From the FWHP perspective, tribal involvement/support is critical for cross-jurisdictional restoration efforts. Naomi Engelman, Director of the New Mexico Forest Industry Association, gave a presentation about the history, mission, and current efforts of the NMFIA. The non-profit industry association, established in 2007, represents forestry contractors, equipment suppliers, end product producers, and technical service providers. Objectives include promoting healthy forests, sound forestry practices, and community based economic development. NMFIA recently received a CFRP grant to expand the worker certification program and increase the administrative capacity of its members (e.g. helping with bids and proposals) through trainings and direct assistance. 
Butch suggested outreach to the Small Business Association to teach them about the needs of NM’s forest industry. Ed suggested engaging counties to be part of the solution, maybe through the regional economic development groups. Jim inquired about the biggest impediment to capacity building. Naomi feels that contractors need a commitment of acreage in order to secure financing to make the move from hand crews to mechanical thinning, citing Arizona’s 10-year stewardship contract. Faye Krueger, Deputy Regional Forester, explained reducing fire suppression costs will free up more money for these kinds of long-term contracts. Faye agreed to put together a presentation for the next CG meeting.
Farm Bill: Mike Neubeiser provided an update on the 2008 Farm Bill and changes to existing programs such as Conservation Stewardship Program and EQIP. Local Working Group meeting are on-going, comments are welcome at the state or local level. Mike distributed information sheets about various farm bill programs. Details are available at http://www.usda.gov/farmbill.  Susan noted that the issue of wildfire concerns on CRP grasslands was brought up at public meetings during development of the eastern counties’ new CWPPs. Many CRP contracts will be expiring soon, and some communities felt it’s in the best interest of both public safety and rangeland health to convert CRP acres to native grasses rather than maintain in tall grass or revert to cropland. Mike said NRCS has a pilot program for people getting out of the CRP program to keep their rangelands healthy.
Task Team Reports

Public Outreach and Education Task Team   Susan reported that the PO&E Task Team met July 1st with the main topic being the “Know Your Watershed” campaign. FWHO was awarded a $42,000 grant from the Bureau of Reclamation for the statewide initiative. One component will be a partnership with Earthworks Institute to expand a pilot program using watershed boundary road signs (e.g. “Entering Galisteo Watershed, flows to Rio Grande”) and targeted advertising to raise public awareness of watersheds. Another component of the campaign is to build kiosks and watershed display for various public events. The Watershed Portal project is also moving forward, with the JPA and work plan between State Forestry and the FWRI approved by both agencies and a draft site map underway. The goal is to issue an RFP for the portal development by September and have a contract in place by mid-fall. 
Strategic Planning Task Team 

Susan distributed copies of the Forest and Watershed Health Office’s Annual Report for FY07-08 and the Annual Work Plan for FY09. Both are available at www.nmwatersheds.org. 
Government Impediments Task Team
Update on the on SHPO intervention: Ed reported that three key questions are being asked of those working with the SHPO. The first is to describe the current relationship the entity has with the SHPO, the second relates to the possible sources of conflict, and the third is regarding what changes those involved would like to see happen. Ed also reported that BLM already experienced some positive change in one particular case.  Red asked if the intervention and facilitation method could be utilized for resolving other issues besides the SHPO. Ken suggested bundling specific issues such some of Naomi and Red’s concerns about available acres. 
NEPA discussion: Ed reported that a “NEPA for Novices” training could be organized and held in early October, and solicited more names for the planning group.
New Business
Butch described the Governor’s new initiative to declare headwaters in NM’s wilderness areas and inventoried roadless areas as Outstanding National Resource Waters. Susan gave an update on the process for designation and the NMED-led effort that is currently underway. Information on the ONRW initiative is available at http://www.nmenv.state.nm.us/swqb/onrw/index.html.
Next meeting 
The next quarterly meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 9th at the USDA first floor conference room in Albuquerque.
